# The WILSON Family CARRYING THE GOSPEL OF CHRIST TO THE ISLANDS OF PAPUA NEW GUINEA

## Contact

### Contac

PNG Phone: +675 7967 8463 USA Phone: +1 334 646 1066 Email: calebwilson@mwbm.org YouTube: Just Above Down Under

### Goals

Preach Christ
Disciple Believers
Establish Local Churches
Give God the Glory

## Our Family

Caleb 10/12 Tabitha 5/24 Cassia 10/10/18 Cherith 9/11/20

### Sending Church

Mt Calvary Baptist Church P.O. Box 1372 Roanoke, AL 36274 Pastor: Ricky Emery

### **Support Address**

Macedonia World Baptist Missions P.O. Box 519 Braselton, GA 30519



### November 2021

Dear Friends,

The Lord is at work! Ecclesiastes 7:13 tells us, "Consider the work of God: for who can make that straight, which he hath made crooked?" The Lord gives and removes, He lifts and humbles, He opens and closes. The Lord is much smarter than man; however, we sometimes have a hard time following the Lord's plan. You can trust Him. His ways are indeed past understanding, but His ways are perfect! Trust God, He is at work!

The Lord is at work here in Milne Bay, Papua New Guinea. After a successful first outreach to the Trobriand Islands, we had many doors close. We tried traveling back to Kiriwina and even to other outer islands, and we were met with more obstructions. We had been helping in a church close to home and witnessing in the markets, but we were praying for the Lord to show us exactly where He would want us to start a church. At the beginning of October, the Lord opened a door for an outreach at East Cape, a small community an hour from our house. Bro. Amos (a local preacher) and I preached several times and had great reception. We put up a tarp under a mango tree and bought some plastic chairs, and we have been holding Sunday services there for 4 weeks. We have not had any professions yet, but the attendance grows with each service! Please pray for many to be saved at East Cape, and pray for this outreach to grow into an established church!

Our family is doing well. Cassia and Cherith celebrated birthdays recently. Cassia is now 3, and Cherith is 1. We have had some sickness. Tabitha and I had our first bout of dengue fever since arriving in PNG. It was rough, but we flew to Port Moresby for treatment, and we are all healthy now. We are currently searching for land to use as the base of our ministry. Please pray for the Lord to give us an open door to purchase a good piece of property.

We appreciate you all very much! Thank you for the prayers and support. The Lord has given so many friends and co-laborers to help us reach Papua New Guinea with the Gospel! We pray for you all regularly, and we encourage everyone to stay the course! The Lord is at work!





But none of these things move me, neither count I my life dear unto myself, so that I might finish my course with joy, and the ministry, which I have received of the Lord Jesus, to testify the gospel of the grace of God. Acts 20:24